	GULF COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
Thursday, July 20, 2017


	

	The Gulf County School Board met in regular session Thursday, July 20, 2017, at 9:45 (Agenda Workshop) and 10:00 (School Board Meeting) at their Administrative Office in Port St. Joe.  Superintendent Norton, Attorney Costin, and the following board members were present:  Chairman Billy C. Quinn, Jr., Cindy Belin, Danny Little, Brooke Wooten, and John Wright. 

	

	AGENDA WORKSHOP:  The Board reviewed the July 20 Agenda Packet.

	

	                                                                   BOARD MEETING AGENDA:



	I.
	CALL TO ORDER:   Chairman Quinn called the meeting to order at 10:05

	
	

	II.
	ADOPTION OF AGENDA:  On motion by Mr. Wright and seconded by Mr. Wooten the Board unanimously approved the amended agenda to include the addition of pages 1.02, 1.03, 1.04, 1.05, and the amendment of page 1.04.

	
	

	III.
	HEAR FROM THE PUBLIC:  Duke Energy Community Liaison Danny Collins joined Donna Thompson (representing Gulf County Education Foundation) to make a $15,000 check presentation to assist with STEM and science and robotics expansion.  Duke has been a very strong supporter of Gulf District Schools.

	
	

	IV.
	BUDGET MATTERS:    (SM: 17/18 – 005)
On motion by Mr. Wright and seconded by Mr. Little the Board unanimously approved advertisement of the following 2017-2018 millage rates:
Required Local Effort (RLE)         4.108
Basic Discretionary                        0.748                       
Local Capital Improvement (LCI) 0.680 

Voted                                              1.000     

FOR A TOTAL OF                      6.536
On separate motion by Mr. Wooten and seconded by Mrs. Belin, the Board unanimously approved advertisement of the 2017-2018 Tentative Budget, with a roll-back rate of 3.34%.

	
	

	V.
	CONSENT ITEMS:   On motion by Mr. Little and seconded by Mr. Wright, the Board voted unanimously to take the following action:
PERSONNEL:  (SM: 17/18 – 006)
Approved Judith Husband’s letter of resignation effective July 28, 2017, and

Approved buying Simona Williams’ planning period and lunch for school year 2017-2018, as she will be supervising students, and

Approved Halee Spohn as the Wewahitchka High School Spanish Teacher effective August 7, 2017, and

Approved Shannon Hall for a paraprofessional position at Port St. Joe Elementary effective August 7, 2017, and
Approved the following Administrative Staff for 2017-2018:
Debbie Baxley (PSJH Principal), Jay Bidwell (WHS Principal), Tracy Bowers (WES Principal), Bill Carr (Assistant Superintendent for Business Services & Human Resources), Billy Hoover (Coordinator of Adult School and Gulf Academy), Woody Borders (Director or Maintenance) Duane McFarland (Director of Assessment and CTE), Joni Mock (PSJE Principal), Lori Price (Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Services), Martha Weimorts (Assistant Superintendent for Special Services), Sissy Worley (Director of Finance), School Board Attorney’s Annual Fee ($2,500), School Board Members’ Salary (TBA by the State), Superintendent’s Salary (TBA – Based upon the 2017-2018 Constitutional Officer’s Salary Schedule as determined by the State). 

Approved the following Administrative Assistants for Special Services:

JoAnn Buzzett (Part Time), Lindsay Fisher, Jennifer Holloran, Jordan Miles-Linton, Laura Suber

Approved Julie Gardner’s request to decline the Port St. Joe High School Food Service Manager’s position, and
Approved Judith Husband’s extra work week to be July 24-27, 2017.

	
	

	VI.
	PROGRAM MATTERS:  On motion by Mr. Wright and seconded by Mr. Wooten the Board voted unanimously to take the following action:
Approved payment of the 2017-2018 Small School District Council Consortium (SSDCC) Annual Dues, and (SM: 17/18 –007)
Approved the PAEC TSA Consulting Contract, and     (SM: 17/18 – 008)
Approved the PAEC Risk Management Contract.   (SM: 17/18 – 009)

	
	

	VII.
	BID MATTERS:  On motion by Mr. Little and seconded by Mrs. Belin the Board voted unanimously to take the following action:
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(SM: 17/18 –010)  
Awarded the 2017-2018 School Food Service Bids #18-006, #18-007, #18-008, #18-009. #18-010, and
(SM: 17/18 –011)
Awarded the Fencing Project (#18-013) for the football fields at Port St. Joe and Wewahitchka to Bracewill, Inc.
(Note:  Mr. Little asked that Mr. Borders also have this company look at other critical fencing needs when they are in the area.

	
	

	VIII.
	SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:     

	
	

	IX.
	BOARD MEMBER CONCERNS:   There was discussion again as to whether or not to hold a special workshop to further discuss Best and Brightest.  Mr. Quinn suggested each board member make their own personal appointment with Attorney Costin to discuss the issue or consider holding a special workshop.  Attorney Costin suggested holding the workshop prior to the August 1 meeting if board members were in agreement.  Tentative plans are to have a workshop at 5:00 August 1. 

	
	

	X.
	ADJOURNMENT:   Chairman Quinn adjourned the meeting at 11:10.                           


